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Upcoming Club Events 

 

20th. January 2013 Breakfast Run 132 Jacka St. Bittern.   

3rd. February 2013 Tri Club Sports Day run by the VDC.    

 

Note there is no meeting in January. 

This happy couple, Allan and Suzanne Elsner, were photographed at our Annual Presentation, Display and Luncheon Day at 

Moorabbin Airport on the 11th November 2012. Their vehicle is a 1986 Toyota Coaster fitted out for camping.  
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To bring together persons with a common interest, to encourage the use, maintenance and preservation of 
automobiles built from the 1st January, 1931 up to 25 years old, without prejudice to make, model, method of 
manufacture or country of origin. 

Committee 

Interim Secretary 
Kevin Churchill ( Erica) 28fordor@gmail.com 
Ph: 5983 8981  
Mob: 0412 802 177 
 
President 
Kevin Churchill ( Erica) 28fordor@gmail.com 
Ph: 5983 8981  
Mob: 0412 802 177 
 
Vice President 
Ray Griffin (Margaret)
raymar77224@bigpond.com 
Ph: 5977 6649  
Mob: 0409 216 273 
 
Treasurer 
Dennis Healy (Esther) estden@bigpond.com 
Ph. 9740 1441  Mob. 0411 187 882 
 
Editor editor@chaca.com.au 
Eddie Reynolds (Gail) 03 9770 1231 
Mob: 0429 142 460 
 
Technical Officer 
Neville Thomas Kunnel  
thomas_neville@yahoo.com.au 
Ph. 03 8743 4547 
Mob: 0425 823 352  
 
Property Officer 
Eddie Reynolds eddier2@optusnet.com.au  
Ph: 03 9770 1231 
Mob: 0429 142 460 
 
Membership Secretary 
Barry & Rosslyn Smith rozbar@bigpond.com 
Ph: 9807 6813  
Mob: 0408 440 240 
 
Activities Officer 
Vacant 

Meetings 
1st Friday of the month (except Good Friday & January) at Deep-
dene Park Hall, Whitehorse Road, Deepdene, Melway Page 46-A8 
Tea, coffee and snacks are served at the conclusion of each meeting. 
Visitors and prospective new Members are welcomed. 

Club Newsletter 
The Journal is published monthly. Items for inclusion in the Journal 
must be mailed, emailed or passed on to the Editor at Club Meetings. 
The Committee reserves the right to edit or decline any article 
deemed unsuitable. Photographs submitted for possible publication 
should preferably be glossy 5”x 7” or 6” x 4” prints or high resolution 
jpg/bmp images to ensure best reproduction in the Journal. Opinions 
expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Club. 

Journal Closing Dates  
Nominally 2nd. Wednesday each month.  

Journal Nights  
Nominally Thursday before the last Friday of each month 

Website 
The Club’s website www.chaca.com.au is updated regularly and 
features Club History, Club Promotions, an Events Calendar, a full 
Journal for downloading and many photographs of Club Events. 

Webmaster 
janelle@tpg.com.au 

Journal Layout Editor 
Janelle Thomas 

PH: 9776 5370 
janellet@tpg.com.au 
editor@chaca.com.au 

Archivist and Historian -  
Margaret Griffin - 5977 6649 

Library Custodian  
Eric & Pam Chaplin 
Ph/fax: 03 5944 3312 

CHACA Life MembersCHACA Life MembersCHACA Life MembersCHACA Life Members    
Max Austin, Ray Griffin, Margaret Griffin,  
Barry Smith, Jim Kerr, Dale Allen, Bill Kerr, John Hunt,  
Tom Lambert, Roy Pepprell, Eddie Reynolds, Bob Mantle,  
Patricia Wightman, Peter Galley, John Schuurman. 
Deceased: Fred McGeary, Norm Watt, Don Main, Ian Davey 
Eddy Dobbs Snr, Col Patience, Gordon Wightman. 
 

Notice To All Reciprocating 
Clubs 

Please address your magazines to  
The Secretary 
LPO Box 193 

Kerrimuir Vic 3129  

Members 
please bring a plate of food 
for the general meetings. 

Support our advertisers! 
Mention their ad in our Journal  

when dealing with them 
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20th. January 2013  Brunch Run at Bittern 

Kevin & Erica Churchill’s residence, 132 Jacka Street Bittern 
Phone 5983 8981  Melway 164 G9 

 

Time: 10.00 a.m. ‘til whenever BYO food, snacks, drinks, etc. 

The BBQ will be on if you wish to cook your chops, snags, steak etc. We can park some cars inside, others 

will need to park in the street. 

 

On Frankston-Flinders Road, after leaving Hastings, travel to traffic lights/railway crossing, turn left 

and cross the railway into Stony Point Road. Travel to next intersection (Woolleys Road) and turn right 

(slip lane) and then first left – Jacka Street. We are on the right hand side, just past the first speed 

hump. 
 

Alternative 

Visit the excellent Sunday Market at Bittern Railway Station, on 

Frankston-Flinders Road, opposite the General Store.  

On Frankston-Flinders Road, after leaving Hastings, travel to 

traffic lights/railway crossing and proceed straight on to Bit-

tern. Railway station car park is on the left and you will need to 

enter the parking area from the LOWER, (past the General 

Store) entrance. Parking can sometimes be a challenge here but 

the Market is always worth a look. On leaving the Market, turn 

left off Frankston-Flinders Road into Urquhart Crescent, cross 
the railway line and follow around to Woolleys Road. Turn right 

into Jacka Street which is the last street off Woolleys Road 

BEFORE Stony Point Road. 

Editorial 
 We had an excellent roll-up of members and visitors at our December meeting, (traditionally the “Ladies Night”) 
around 55 in number. We had a short talk by Tony Clota on the Australian National Show and Shine day at Euroa scheduled 
for next year, followed shortly afterwards by an interesting and absorbing talk from Robyn Vella on how the small towns in 
the Loddon Shire survived after the closure of many key industries forced a re-think (inspired by Robyn) on how to promote 
the area as a tourist destination. 
 Tony also donated 2 Show’n’Shine Caps and Shirts to our raffle.  
 It was great to see so many new members attend, we even had someone join on the night:  Chris Ladlow with his 
Peugeot 403 (and a few other cars). 
 Graham Donald was another new member in attendance who introduced himself on the night. He has a 911 Porsche. 
 Congratulations to Esther Healy and John Christie on being awarded Club Lady and Club Man of the year. Both are 
very deserving of the award and have been valuable contributors to the running of the Club in past years and continue to do 
so. 
 The Club Calendar will be issued with this Journal. Several of the planned events are yet to be confirmed but are not 
likely to vary much from the indicated times. Always double check with the current Journal when the time arrives. Thank you 
to all those who have volunteered to help with events and for your ideas on runs. 
 Coming events include the Brunch at Kevin Churchill’s place in Bittern (January 20th.) and the Tri-Club Sports Day 
organised by the VDC this year (February 3rd.). This  Sports Day is a must. It’s undercover, so the weather doesn’t matter, 
plenty of seats and some intriguing games along with a variety of puzzles can be expected. 
 That’s about it from me. On behalf of the Club (which is us) may we all enjoy a wonderful New Year 2013. 

                           Eddie Reynolds.   
  

www.chaca.com.au 



CHACA Journal 
Page 4 

 
MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING OF CLASSIC AND HISTORIC AUTOMOBILE CLUB OF AUSTRALIA 

Held at Deepdene Park Hall, Whitehorse Rd, Deepdene, 
(Melway Page 46-A8) on Friday 7th December 2012 

The President of the Club, Mr. Kevin Churchill, opened the 
meeting at  8.10  p.m.  
He  welcomed those in attendance  to the December meet-
ing of CHACA which traditionally is Ladies’ Night. He 
especially  welcomed  the ladies present. 
Attendance: As per the Attendance Book. 
Quorum :A quorum existed for the meeting. 
  

1. APOLOGIES: 
Barry and Ros Smith,  Margaret Landells,  Margaret Griffin,  
Lester Cole, Allan Munro and Graham Hutchinson. 
 Moved: Mal Hillier   Seconded: Ian Hanks                   
Carried 

1a Visitors and New Members:  
 New member: Graham Donald 1974, 911 Porsche 
 Visitor: Chris Ladlow  1959 Peugeot 403 Sedan 

 Guest Speaker: Robyn Vella, from Loddon Shire 
Council, Wedderburn.  

 Special Visitor: Tony Clota  spoke about the Aus-
tralian National Show ‘n’ Shine at Euroa and advised that 
an invitation would be issued to the Club to attend.  

2a. CONFIRM MINUTES OF November 2012 
 MEETING  
 Moved: James Allan Seconded: Brian Garrett
 Carried 
 

3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM November 2012 
 MEETING  

Defibrillator – this has been purchased and training is be-
ing organised. We will carry it on runs and have it available 
here on meeting nights.  
Monthly Raffle – Committee discussed the request to rein-
state the raffles at our monthly meetings. In order for this to 
proceed we need someone to organise it, including the pur-
chase of prizes. Volunteers to speak to any Committee 
Member. James and Colleen Allan advised that they were 
willing to organise Raffles at the Monthly meetings in 2013. 
4. CORRESPONDENCE  

(a) Inwards/Outwards   

Newsletters from other Clubs 
emails to and from Committee Members 

There was no correspondence tabled at the Meeting. 
4(a) BUSINESS ARISING FROM  
 CORRESPONDENCE 

 Nil 
5. TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Dennis Healy advised that receipts for the month of Novem-
ber were $3275plus a transfer of $5000 from the Cash Man-
agement Account. Payments were $4864 leaving a balance 
of $6186 in the Cheque Account. 
Moved:  Dennis Healy    Seconded: Ian Hanks 
 Carried 
6a.  MONTHLY REPORTS  

Vice President Ray Griffin advised that Robyn Vella was 
tonight’s guest speaker and was going to speak about sur-
vival in country towns. She was accompanied by her sister, 
Pam.  
Technical Officer 
Neville advised that all was progressing smoothly with the 
CP Scheme, however he advised members to submit their 
permit renewals early. 

Also he said, that  his aim for next year, was to obtain pho-
tos of all cars on CPS. 
He advised members that if their renewal notice was not 
received at least one month before the expiry date, they 
should contact Vic. Roads. 
Membership Secretary  
The President advised that the membership renewals had 
slowed, and advised members to make sure that they were 
financial. 
Special Activities 
 No report  
 Activities:    Club Runs: 
Kevin Churchill advised that the next Club run was to 
Como Gardens on the 9th of December. 
 The  January run is to be for Brunch at the President’s 
home at Bittern on the 20th January 2013. 
The February run is the TRI Club Sports Day on 3rd of Feb-
ruary.       

Other activities as per the current Journal. 
Editor, Eddie Reynolds made mention of Name badges be-
ing available for $10.00. Interested persons to see him after 
the meeting. 
CHACA Family Autumn National Tour 28th April to 3rd 
May 2013 
The President expressed the Committee’s thanks to Vin 
Forbes and John Baker for the work that they have done so 
far. 
Vin Forbes advised that the Entry Forms would be available 
soon, which will include details of the available accommo-
dation. He stressed that members should make their booking 
as soon as possible.  
James Bond, alias, John Baker modelled the vests, that have 
been ordered for the Tour. Each driver will receive a free  
jacket with  partners able to purchase a jacket at the Club 
subsidised price of $20. Members attending the Rally will 
need to advise Vin or John of the size jacket that they re-
quire. 
QUARTERLY REPORTS 

AOMC    No report 
FEDERATION   
The President advised that Brian Garrett has volunteered to 
be our Federation Delegate. Thank you Brian.  
Cars & Parts for sale or wanted 
Neville Kunnel needs a quartz movement clock to suit an 
early VW  Kombi 
Ray Griffin needs an indicator stalk to suit his 1934 Ply-
mouth 
Bob Clarke needs a running engine to suit a Corolla up to 
mid 1980 with rear wheel drive. 
He is willing to purchase a complete car if needs be.    
GENERAL BUSINESS 
Tony Clota gave his talk about the Australian National 
Show ‘n’ Shine at Euroa. 
He donated two shirts and caps which were included as ad-
ditional prizes to the Christmas Hamper. 
Donation – The President informed that the Club had made 
a donation annually which he believed originated in the 
days of our regular Swap Meets as a “thank you” to those 
many Members who helped in so many ways. He also stated 
that as we no longer run these events, Committee thought it 
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appropriate that we should discontinue this specific practice. 
However, it was resolved that we would, in future years, 
donate the proceeds of our Christmas Hamper Raffle. This 
will commence with the 2013 Raffle. The 2012 donation of 
$200 will be made to the Arthritis Foundation. 
Christmas Hamper Raffle was drawn and won by Kevin 
Oates. 
BBQ – Committee has decided to put on a BBQ before the 
February, March & April meetings. We need volunteers to 
organise the food and do the cooking. The Club will pay for 
the food. Please see any Committee Member after the meet-
ing. 
Club Man of the Year 
The President presented John Christie with this award and 
commented that John was a quiet, unassuming person with a 
vast knowledge of things mechanical, especially GM prod-
ucts. This year, he has been a guest speaker at our meetings, 
organised Club runs and works hard for the betterment of 
the Club. He is a long term member and supporter of 
CHACA. 
John responded and urged newer members to step forward 
to help run the Club. 
He reflected on the help that had been given to him over the 
years especially when he was an apprentice mechanic. 
David Landells thanked those members who had sent him 
get well wishes during his recent illness. 
Next Club meeting is 1st February 2013. 
Next Committee Meeting is 12th December 
The President wished everyone a Merry and safe Christ-
mas.  
The meeting closed at 8.50 P.M. when Robyn Vella gave 
her talk on Country Towns.  

CHACA Family AUTUMN National 
Tour 28th April – 3rd May 2013. 

 
The First CHACA National Tour in 12 

Years! 

Please feel free to contact us. 

Tour Co-ordinators: 

Vin Forbes 0400071067  
email: lanvin@alphalink.com.au 
John Baker 0419588370  
email: jabaroo@hotkey.net.au 

Update. 

The interest  has been fantastic with 43 responses  
representing over 80 people! 

Thanks to all who have sent their Expression of inter-
est for this event. The cut off date has now passed. 

Soon you will receive the entry form including payment 
details to fill out and return. Also included will be de-
tails of how, where and costs to  reserve the accommo-

dation you have nominated. In the mean time your 
Rally coordinators will be fine tuning activities, venues 

& surprises for your pleasure on what will be a  
memorable National Tour. 
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To the Editor, 

 

We thought your members might be inter-

ested in a story that has just been pub-

lished in Culture Victoria website about 

the Rob Roy Hillclimb. It includes some 

great historic images and footage as 

well as interviews with drivers. If you 

think it's relevant, perhaps you could 

place something similar to the following 

paragraph in your newsletter: 

 

The Culture Victoria website has just 

published a story about the Rob Roy 

Hillclimb in Christmas Hills. The Rob 

Roy Hillclimb is a course for light cars 

to race uphill against the clock and 

first opened in 1937. It has a special 

place in Australia’s motoring history, 

with eight record holders going on to 

become Australian Grand Prix winners. 

The story includes some beautiful foot-

age and stills from 1930s races and cur-

rent and past hillclimb drivers speaking 

about Rob Roy. The story can be viewed 

here: 

http://www.cv.vic.gov.au/stories/speed-

style-spirit-the-rob-roy-hillclimb/ 

 

  Kind Regards, 

 

  Eleanor Whitworth 

  Senior Arts Officer 

  Content Curator, Culture Victoria 

  Monday - Wednesday 

 

  Arts Victoria 

  Level 6, 2 Kavanagh Street, 

Southbank,  VIC,  306 

  Ph:  +61 3 8683 3174 

 

  Culture Victoria: Stories, Collec-

tions, Places 

  http://www.cv.vic.gov.au/ 

Hi Eddie, 
The life of an editor is never easy…. 
Your reprinted letter on page eighteen is now out of date. 
The Humber car club was offered the Tickford for sale, but 
we knew the car, and the original owner, so contacted Po-
lice. Other Jaguar people in the know also were heavily 
involved. As it stands now, the Tickford Humber is legiti-
mately for sale (see our November magazine) and I believe 
some of the Jaguars went to the people that helped recover 
them. 
 
All the best to you and yours for Christmas and the New 
Year 
Ray and Lotte 

Letters to the Editor 

Tri-Club Sports Day 

 
 
Hi Eddie, 
 
I have just received details of the Tri Club Sports Day 
from the VDC as below: 
 
Date:  Sunday 3rd February 2013 
 
Time: 11 a.m. 
 
Place: VDC Clubrooms 
 
BYO Lunch 
 
Afternoon tea will be provided 
 
Enquiries Jenny 9735 5072 
 
 
Cheers 
 
Kevin 

Students in an advanced Biology class were taking their mid-term exam. The last question was, 

'Name seven advantages of Mother's Milk.’ 

The question was worth 70 points or none at all. 

One student, in particular, was hard put to think of 

seven advantages.                                                                       

However, he wrote:                                    

1) It is perfect formula for the child.                

2) It provides immunity against several diseases.   

It is always the right temperature.                            

4) It is inexpensive.                                                   

5) It bonds the child to mother, and vice versa 

6) It is always available as 

needed.                                  

Courtesy Peter Hibbert. 

 And then the student was stuck.                              

Finally, in desperation, just before the bell rang 

indicating the end of the test, he wrote:  

7 ) It comes in two attractive containers and it's 

high enough off the ground where the cat can't get 

it. He got an 'A'................. 
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 Events & Swap Meets of Interest to Club members 

Sunday 6th January Seymour Swap Meet, 03 9890 0524 

Sunday 13th January Korumburra Swap Meet 

Sunday 20th January The Great Australian Rally, Mornington Racecourse 
Colin Brown Event Organiser 0408 343 176 

Sunday 2nd February Berwick Swap Meet, Robin  03 9704 9886 

Sunday 10th February 25th Annual Picnic at Hanging Rock, Graham Williams 0419 393 023  
graham.williams00@gmail.com  

Sat/Sun 16/17th February Begonia Rally Ballarat 

Sunday 17th February All Ford Day Geelong Deacon University, Waurn Ponds 0477 111 312 

Sat/Sun 22/24 February Ballarat Swap Meet, Ballarat Airport. (3 day?) 

Sunday 23rd February Japanese Classic Car Show Dandenong Showgrounds (AOMC) 03 9555 0133 

www.chaca.com.au 

$10.00 

32,050 
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 These are sentences exactly as typed by medical secretaries in NHS 
Greater Glasgow................compliments Peter Hibbert 

1. The patient has no previous history of suicide. 

2. Patient has left her white blood cells at another hospital. 

3. Patient's medical history has been remarkably insignificant with only a 40 pound 

weight gain in the past three days. 

4. She has no rigors or shaking chills, but her husband states she was very hot in 

bed last night. 

5. Patient has chest pain if she lies on her left side for over a year. 

6. On the second day the knee was better and on the third day it disappeared. 

7. The patient is tearful and crying constantly. She also appears to be depressed. 

8. The patient has been depressed since she began seeing me in 1993. 

9. Discharge status:-      Alive, but without my permission. 

10. Healthy appearing decrepit 69-year old male, mentally alert, but forgetful. 

11. Patient had waffles for breakfast and anorexia for lunch. 

12. She is numb from her toes down. 

13. While in ER, she was examined, x-rated and sent home. 

14. The skin was moist and dry. 

15. Occasional, constant infrequent headaches. 

16. Patient was alert and unresponsive. 

17. Rectal examination revealed a normal size thyroid. 

18. She stated that she had been constipated for most of her life until she got a 

divorce. 

19. I saw your patient today, who is still under our care for physical therapy. 

20. Both breasts are equal and reactive to light and accommodation. 

21. Examination of genitalia reveals that he is circus sized. 

22. The lab test indicated abnormal lover function. 

23. Skin: somewhat pale, but present. 

24. The pelvic exam will be done later on the floor. 

25. Large brown stool ambulating in the hall. 

26. Patient has two teenage children, but no other abnormalities. 

27. When she fainted, her eyes rolled around the room. 

28. The patient was in his usual state of good health until his airplane ran out of 

fuel and crashed. 

29. Between you and me, we ought to be able to get this lady pregnant. 

30. She slipped on the ice and apparently her legs went in separate directions in 

early December. 

31. Patient was seen in consultation by Dr. Smith, who felt we should sit on the ab-

domen and I agree. 

32. The patient was to have a bowel resection.  However, he took a job as a stock 

broker instead. 

33. By the time he was admitted, his rapid heart had stopped, and he was feeling 

better. 

For the sake of your health - stay away from hospital.................... 
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 Attendance at Display and Presentation Day and Luncheon 
Eddie Reynolds and Gail Evans    1936 Dodge 
Barry and Ros Smith     1934 Chev. 
Graham and Nancy Hutchinson    1934 Hupmobile 
Fred and Pat Lombardo     1935 Ford 
John and Elsa Rennie     1978 Ford Marquis 
Ken Leeden      1973 Holden GTS 
Kevin and Erica Churchill     1972 MGB 
Felix and Grace Pereira     1983 Mercedes 380SL 
Bob and Judy Wilson     1980 Oldsmobile 
Keith and Emma Hagen, with son Will   1968 Ford Falcon 
Jeremy and Tanya Clemens    1961 E Type Jaguar 
Stan Miller      1976 Opel Manta 
Bob Clark      1955 Studebaker 
Noel Colliver      1955 Rolls Royce 
Lester and Yvette Cole     1934 Plymouth 
Norm and Mickey Bradford    1948 Buick 
Lester and Bev Price     1976 F100 Motor Home 
Ray and Margaret Griffin     1937 Chev Ute 
Maria Boelen & Don and Claire Larkins   1939 Vauxhall 
Alan and Lyn Wood, Bob and Carol Mantle   1938 Buick 
Rob and Cath Grierson     1975 Oldsmobile 
Ron and Peter Barker     1959 Zephyr Ute. 
Peter Hibbert      1956 Ford Fairlane Victoria 
Brian and Irene Garrett     Modern 
Steve and Julia Beardon     1978 Chev.Corvette 
Vin and Lana Forbes     1986 Mercedes Benz 
John Baker      1982 BMW 
Trish and Henry Alger     1935 Dodge Tourer 
Mark and Jan Matherson     1969 Ford Falcon 
Ray and Shirley Nichol     1933 Hupmobile 
Ken and Margaret Robinson    Modern 
Alan and Margaret Lethborg    1914 Fiat 
Terry and Marion Herbstreit    1969 Mini Cooper S 
Dennis and Esther Healy     1939 Buick 
Neville Thomas Kunnel     1964 Volkswagen Panel Van 
Chris Costello  (joined on the day)    EK Holden 
Tony Jecks      1972 Karman Ghia 
Allan and Suzanne Elsner     1986 Toyota Coaster 
John and Lyn Johnston  (VDC) 

 
 
 

With a little 
help from my 

friend! 

Compliments 
 Peter Hibbert. 
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Mark Matherson’s Falcon GT. Mark won 
2nd. Prize in the peoples choice awards for 

the 1961 to 1970 category. 

Jeremy & Tanya Clements, on their first 
CHACA run with their 1961 E-Type Jaguar. 
Theirs was the 21st. R/H drive Jaguar built.  

Terry Herbstreit and Bob Clark in discus-
sion. Terry’s 1969 Morris Cooper S Mk2 
won 1st. Prize in the 1961-1970 category. 

Neville T Kunnel’s 1964 VW van. John & Elsa Rennie’s 1978 Ford Marquis. Alan & Lyn Wood’s 1938 Buick 

Peter Hibbert’s 1956 Ford Fairlane Ron Barker’s 1959 Ford Zephyr Utility Eddie Reynolds’1936 Dodge D3 

Vin and Lana Forbes 1986 Mercedes  Bob and Judy Wilson’s 1980 Oldsmobile 1935 Dodge DU and 1933 Hupmobile 321K 
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Keith & Emma Hagen’s 1968 Falcon Norm & Mickey Bradford’s 1948 Buick Alan & Margaret Lethborg’s 1914 Fiat 

Lester & Yvette Cole’s 1934 Plymouth 
Fred LeBon’s 1935 Ford. (driven by Fred 

Lombardo). 
Rob & Cath Grierson’s 1975 Oldsmobile Stan Miller’s 1976 Opel Manta 

Allan & Suzanne Elsner’s 1986 Toyota 
Coaster on their 1st. CHACA run.  
(Recently been around Australia) 

Henry Alger’s Bonnet Emblem 

Tony Jecks with his 1972  Karman Ghia 
on his 1st. CHACA run 

Ray Nichol & Alan Lethborg Lyn Wood & Carol Mantle Chewing the fat! 

Barry & Ros Smith’s 1934 Chevrolet John & Louise Baker’s 1982 BMW 

Vin & Lana Forbes’1986 Mercedes  Dennis & Esther Healy’s 1939 Buick Graham & Nancie Hutchinson’s 1933 
Hupmobile 

1933 Hupmobile and 1938 Buick 
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Maria Boelen’s 1939 Vauxhall &  
passengers Claire & Don Larkins 

New member on the day, Chris Costello 
with his EK Holden 

Bob Clark’s 1955 Studebaker 

Noel & Anita Colliver’s 1955 Rolls Royce How did she get in twice? Steve & Julia Beardon’s 1978 Corvette 

Felix & Grace Pereira on their 1st. 
CHACA run in their 1983 Mercedes . 
Felix has owned this car since new in 

South Africa. 

This one’s in twice too! Henry & Trish Alger’s 1935 Dodge 

Ray & Margaret Griffin’s 1937 Chev 
Ute 

Ray & Shirley Nichol’s 1933  
Hupmobile 

Lift the bonnet and they come from  
everywhere! 

Fred & Pat Lombardo’s 1960 Dodge. Ken Leeden’s 1973 Holden GTS Maria Boelen’s 1939 Vauxhall. 
3rd. Time? This has to stop! 
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THE ANNUAL LUNCHEONTHE ANNUAL LUNCHEONTHE ANNUAL LUNCHEONTHE ANNUAL LUNCHEON    

Graham Hutchinson. Winner of the  
Participation and Presentation Award.  

Presentation of the Annual Awards. 

Best Attendance on Club Runs: 
Trish & Henry Alger. Lester & Yvette Cole. Kevin Churchill Announces the Annual Awards. 

Peter Hibbert: Editor’s Award 2011. John Baker: Editors Award 2012. Esther Healy: Club Lady of the Year. Ray Nichol: 1st. Place People’s 
Choice 1933 Hupmobile. 

Dennis Healy: 2nd. Place People’s 
Choice. 1939 Buick. 

Norm Bradford: 1st. Place, People’s 
Choice. 1948 Buick. 

Peter Hibbert: 1st. Place People’s 
Choice. 1956 Ford Victoria. 

Bob Clark: 2nd. Place People’s 
Choice. 1955 Studebaker. 

Terry Herbstreit: 1st. Place People’s 
Choice.1969 Morris Cooper S. 

Mark Matherson: 2nd. Place People’s 
Choice. 1969 Ford Falcon. 

Stan Miller: 1st. Place People’s Choice. 
1976 Opel Manta. 

Steve Beardon: 2nd. Place People’s 
Choice. 1978 Chev Corvette. 

President of the VDC John Johnston and his wife, Lyn. Graham Hutchinson and Peter Hibbert. Esther Healy: Club Lady of the Year 2012. 
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Thanks to Russell Kerr for this article. 

 

Compliments Margaret Griffin 
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 This is  worth reading if shopping  at stores.... 
They do not  automatically hand you a receipt anymore if the  sale is under $30. 
You must ask for  it… 
CHECK  YOUR RECEIPTS BEFORE LEAVING THE  CHECK-OUT  
An  associate bought a heap of stuff the other day  while on holidaying in Melbourne 
(over $450),  & when he glanced at his receipt as the  cashier was handing him the 
bags, he saw cash  out of $20. 
 
He told her He didn't request  any cash and to delete it. She said he'd have to  take the 
$20 because she couldn't delete  it. 
 
He told Her to call a supervisor.  Supervisor came and said he'd have to take it..  He 
said NO Bloody way! 
 
Because taking the  $20 would be a cash advance against his Credit  card and he was-
n't paying interest on a cash  advance!!!!! 
 
If they couldn't delete it  then they would have to delete the whole  order. 
 
So the supervisor had the cashier  delete the whole order and re-scan  everything! 
 
The second time he looked at  the electronic pad before he pinned in his  number and 
again cash-back of $20  popped. 
 
At that point he told the cashier  and she deleted it. The total then came out  right. 
 
The cashier said that the  Electronic Pad must be defective. Obviously the  cashier 
knew the electronic pad was defective  because she NEVER offered him any cash af-
ter  either of the transactions. 
 
Can you  imagine how many people went through before him  and by the end of her 
shift how much money she  pocketed? 
 
His wife went into a Coles  Warehouse last week. She had her items rung up  by the 
cashier. The cashier hurried  her  
Along and didn't give  her a receipt. She asked the cashier for the  receipt and the 
cashier seemed annoyed but gave  it to her. 
 
She didn't look at her receipt  until later that night when back at their Hotel.  The re-
ceipt showed that she had asked for $20  cash. SHE DID NOT ASK FOR ANY CASH, 
NOR WAS SHE  GIVEN IT! 
 
So she called Coles who  investigated but could not see the cashier  pocket the money. 
 
They then spoke with a  friend who works for one of the banks; they told  them that 
this was a new scam that was bound to  escalate. 
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 The cashier will key in that  you asked for cash and then hand it to one of  her friends 
when they next come through the  check-out queue. 
 
This is NOT limited to  Coles; they are just one of the largest  retailers to have  the 

most incidents. 
 
I wonder how many  "seniors" have been, or will be, "stung" by this  one????? 
 
To make matters worse  ..... THIS SCAM  CAN BE DONE ANYWHERE, AT ANY RETAIL 
OR WHOLESALE  LOCATION!!! 
 
IT COULD HAPPEN ANYWHERE.  CHECK YOUR RECEIPT BEFORE LEAVING THE  CHECK
-OUT......... 
 
..CHECK YOUR  RECEIPT!!!!!. 
 
I've  since seen people do just that…..SO NOW  I'LL START!  

 

Courtesy of Neville T Kunnel. 

Are You Getting the Maximum Usage Out of Your Vehicle?............... 

Picture courtesy of Peter Hibbert. 
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 HAVE YOU EVER BEEN GUILTY OF LOOKING AT OTHERS YOUR OWN AGE AND 
THINKING, SURELY I CAN'T LOOK THAT OLD? WELL......YOU'LL LOVE THIS 

 

MY NAME IS ALICE SMITH AND I WAS SITTING IN THE WAITING ROOM FOR MY 

FIRST APPOINTMENT WITH A NEW DENTIST. I NOTICED HIS DENTAL DIPLOMA, 

WHICH BORE HIS FULL NAME. 

 

SUDDENLY, I REMEMBERED A TALL, HANDSOME, DARK HAIRED BOY WITH THE SAME 

NAME HAD BEEN IN MY SECONDARY SCHOOL CLASS SOME 30-ODD YEARS AGO.  

 

COULD HE BE THE SAME GUY THAT I HAD A SECRET CRUSH ON, WAY BACK THEN? 

 

UPON SEEING HIM, HOWEVER, I QUICKLY DISCARDED ANY SUCH THOUGHT.  

 

THIS BALDING, GREY HAIRED MAN WITH THE DEEPLY LINED FACE WAS FAR TOO 

OLD TO HAVE BEEN MY CLASSMATE. 

AFTER HE EXAMINED MY TEETH, I ASKED HIM IF HE HAD ATTENDED MORGAN PARK 

SECONDARY SCHOOL ...  

 

'YES, YES I DID. I'M A MORGANNER! 'HE BEAMED WITH PRIDE.  

 

'WHEN DID YOU LEAVE TO GO TO COLLEGE?' I ASKED  

 

HE ANSWERED, IN 1965. WHY DO YOU ASK?  

 

'YOU WERE IN MY CLASS!' I EXCLAIMED. 

 

HE LOOKED AT ME CLOSELY.  

 

THEN THE UGLY,  

 

OLD,  

 

BALD,  

 

WRINKLED,  

 

FAT BUMMED,  

 

GREY HAIRED,  

 

DECREPIT FELLOW ASKED:  

'WHAT DID YOU TEACH?'........... 
Courtesy of Peter Hibbert. 
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 Phillip Island Classic Festival of Motor Sport 
9 th- 10th March 2013 

- The Shannons Classic Walk - 
 

Hi Car Clubs, 
 
A reminder that the Phillip Island Classic Festival of Motor Sport is fast rolling around 
again. 
 
The 2012 meeting was excellent and was again short listed for the prestigious 
“International Historic Motoring Awards” for 2012. Others on this short list include Doning-
ton Historic Festival, Goodwood Revival & Silverstone Classic. The award was again won 
by the Goodwood Revival. 
 
This year the main feature of the meeting on Saturday & Sunday will be a ½ hour “Big 
Banger” Sports Car race. Along with local cars, there will be over 20 of these cars from 
overseas (America, France Germany UK & New Zealand), most have never been seen in 
Australia before and 10 of which are 8 litre Can-Am cars. The start of each race should 
see Phillip Island relocated somewhere else in Westernport Bay. 
 
Along with many trade stands, the Expo Centre will feature a celebratory display of Cor-
vettes, Aston Martins & genuine Shelbys. 
 
Shannons Walk will be held on the same basis as the last meeting, again including the 
invitation to display one club car in the Expo Centre (more on that later).  
 
The club entry fees will be the same as last year and are as follows :- 
Car and driver displaying in the Shannons Walk – Free Admission 
 
All other passengers in the display car  ½ regular entry fee  
 
       Regular Price        Club Price 
Friday -         $25   $10 
Saturday -   $30   $15 
Sunday -   $40   $20 
2 Day Pass -   $60   $30 
3 Day Pass -   $80   $40 
Children under the age of 16    free 
 
For those clubs new to Shannons Walk, if you are displaying both days you do not have 
to leave your cars in the walk overnight, although you are welcome to do so if you want.  
You are also welcome to leave any equipment and displays associated with your club, 
but be aware that weather conditions at the circuit can turn bad overnight with very strong 
winds.  
There are regular security patrols around the circuit after hours, but neither the VHRR, 
Shannons, the Victorian Mini Club Inc, or the Circuit Management can take any responsi-
bility for any loss or damage to equipment or cars. 
  
Brian Marshall                                                     
VHRR/Shannons Classic  Walk  

Victorian Mini Club Inc. rep                      

brian@vilwin.com                                                          
0418 531 598  
Fax 03 9701 5831 
PO Box 143 Frankston Vic 3199   
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 Buy, Swap and Sell 
Advertisements in this column will appear for three con-

secutive months unless instructions to the contrary are re-

ceived by the Editor. Victorian State laws require all adver-

tisements for registered vehicles to display a Price and Reg-

istration Number, and for unregistered vehicles, the sale 

price together with the engine or VIN/Chassis number. 

Advertisements that do not comply with the above will not 

be listed, nor will it be the Editors responsibility to seek 

such information. 

SALE: The car is 1934, 5 window coupe, one of five 
executive cars built from Geelong Ford Company. 
Rego number; 264290  
VIN numb; C18XF43 Engine number; 
C18LF49AVR38392 
Rego; expires 5th of November 2012  
Price $70,000. 
Regards, Tim. 0408998051 thank you.  

 

SELL: Two 6 cylinder side valve engines, one No. C101-
10670, the other has no engine number. They could be late 
20’s – early thirties Willys’. $100.00 the pair. Phone Ray 
Griffin 03 5977 6649  

WANTED: Second hand VH 44 Brake Booster. 
Contact James Allan 9729 5097 (1012) 

SELL:  Rear axle for 1940 Chev. Sedan. “Restored Cars” 
Magazines, No’s 1 to 27. Lots of items for 1946-1948 
Chev. Too numerous to mention.  OFFERS. 
Two tyres P 265/70 R16. 55% tread.      $200.00. 
 Ed. Bourke. (03) 9544 4147.       (1112). 

WANTED: ‘67 Corolla parts to complete a full restoration. 
Drivers door lock assembly and window regulator or a com-
plete door. 
Also a metal sun visor, rear venetian, any new parts, can 
swap ‘68—’69 parts if required.  
URGENT Bob Clark 03 9391 8327. (1112) 

SELL: ‘56 Morris Minor 4 door Deluxe. 
Genuine 2 previous owners, always garaged, no rust or 
damage ever. Professional ground up restoration, no ex-
pense spared, every thing factory correct. Finished in Cham-
pagne Ivory (light green) with contrasting dark green leather 
interior and matching very rare Westminster carpet. 
Fitted with sun visor, weather shield, factory heater—
demister, mud flaps, venetian blind, locking fuel cap, ex-
haust finishes, windscreen washers, mesh headlamp guards, 
spot lamp, hand made chrome badge bar, original tool kit 
and jack, plus whitewall tyres. Ex Club Plate CH0139. Full 
colour feature in Restored Cars magazine No. 72. 
Offers considered around $15,000. 
Bob Clark 03 9391 8327. (1112)       

 
 
 
 
 
 

HUTCHIE'S HUPP FOR SALE 
 

 I am hoping for my 1934 Hupmobile 
(Registration No. 01190 H) to go to the home of a 
CHACA Member.  The transfer of ownership of a vehicle 
on the CPS is simple when the transfer is to a fellow Club 
Member. 
 
 This will be a most re- luctant sale, but 
age & illness has made it in- creasingly diffi-
cult for me to continue to maintain my pride 
& joy.  
 
 There is a comprehensive story on 
our Club Web- site dealing with the 20 year 
restoration if you have not seen it, look it up 
on www.chaca.com.au  This com-
prises many pic- tures of before & after, as well as text 
articles listing those who contributed to the restoration, as 
well as a brief history of the work done over those years. 
 Look for HUTCHIE'S HUPMOBILE RESTO-
RATION, & I suggest clicking on still photos.  
 

Contact me on 9570 1011 or   

Ken’s Joke. 
 

 
It all began with an iPhone…………. 
Our son celebrated his 17th birthday in March and we got 
him an iPhone. He just loved it. Who wouldn’t? 
In July I celebrated my 
Birthday and my wife 
made me very happy 
when she bought me an 
iPad. 
Our daughter’s birthday 
was in August so we got 
her an iPod Touch. 
My wife’s birthday was 
in September, so I got her 
an iRon. It was around 
then that the fight started. 
What my wife failed to 
understand is that the 
iRon can be integrated 
into the home network with the iWash., iCook and iClean. 
This inevitably activates the iNag reminder service. 
I should be out of the hospital next week. 
iHurt.      

S O
 L

 D
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Factory 3/45 Kolora Road 
Heidelberg West, Victoria 3081 

Colin and Jenny Woods 

To all Permit Plate Holders 
 Due to VicRoads tightening their control 
on all Clubs involved with the Club Permit 
Scheme (CPS) we now request that all members 
issued with a Permit through CHACA since Feb-
ruary 1st. 2011 under the new Log Book scheme 
attend at least one Club Run or Meeting every 6 
months with the Car. This will assist the Club in 
ensuring your vehicle continues to meet with all 
the guidelines and conditions of use as set out by 
VicRoads and CHACA. 
 Members are also reminded that the Club 
is bound by the new rules of this scheme to ad-
vise VicRoads of any Permit Holder who is no 
longer a financial member of the Club. 

Any queries please contact  
Neville Thomas Kunnel on  Ph: 8743 4547 

Mob: 0425 823 352                                   

Club Permit Scheme Renewal of Permit. 
Send to Neville Thomas Kunnel the Permit together with a 
copy of your current Membership Card and a stamped self-
addressed envelope. Neville will return it to you for you to 
pay at your nearest Vic Roads Office. You can also see 
Neville at meetings, please bring along a copy of the Per-
mit for Club records.  
FOR New Applications/renewals: Contact Neville Thomas 
Kunnel 
Email......thomas_neville@yahoo.com.au 
PHONE: 03  8743 4547 MOB: 0425 823 352 
1 Val Court, Dandenong, Vic 3175   

CHACA Membership Details. 

 

Contact Barry Smith Ph: 9807 6813   Mob: 0408 440 240 

 
Joint Membership – Husband/Wife, partner etc.. 
Country Member – Residing outside of Melbourne Telephone District Zone. 
Concession Rate – Junior (under 18 years) or Full Time Student or Full Rate Pensioner Members. 
Renewals – If joined Nov-June, must renew when due on November 1st. If joined July-Oct. Membership will carry through 
to renewal date in following year. 

Category Joining Fee Annual Subscription Total 

Full Member $25.00 $45.00 $70.00 

Concession Rate $25.00 $39.00 $64.00 

Joint Membership $25.00 $50.00 $75.00 

Concession Joint $25.00 $43.00 $68.00 

Country Member $25.00 $40.00 $65.00 

Concession Country $25.00 $35.00 $60.00 

Joint Country $25.00 $45.00 $70.00 

Concession Joint $25.00 $39.00 $64.00 

VicRoads queries 9854 2432 
60 Denmark Street, Kew 3010.      



CHACA Journal 
Page 23 

 

 
 

Classic & Historic Automobile Club 

of Australia Sydney Inc. 

Secretaries: Anne Campbell, 0414 521 521 
PO Box 306 Wentworthville, NSW, 2145. 

Phone 02 45765872  

Email:    annecampbell3@bigpond.com 

Meetings: All Sunday meetings start at 2pm. Members may 

arrive from two hours prior to meeting times to have meal 

and chat. 

Classic & Historic Automobile Club 

of Caboolture Inc. 
Secretary: Jan Beatson 

PO Box 514 Caboolture, Qld. 4510, . Phone 07 3267 0363 

email: secretary@chacc.com 

Meetings: 
2nd Sunday of the Month. Meeting at the Sundowner 

Hotel car park, Caboolture at 6.30am 

Affiliated Clubs 
Independent Clubs Affiliated with the 

Classic & Historic Automobile Club 

of Australia Wagga Wagga Region Inc. 
Secretary: Wendy Hocking, Phone 02 6931 6200 

Mobile 0429 316 200 

PO Box 749, Wagga Wagga, NSW 2650 

Meetings: 
First Monday of the Month, at Rules Club, Jezza Room 

Fernleigh Rd. Wagga Wagga  7.30pm. Guests and visitors 

are welcome. 

Morgan Country Car Club 
Secretary: Herb Simpfendorfer 

Phone: 02 6029 2224 

PO Box 428, Albury, NSW 2640 

Meetings: At Clubrooms on Jindera Sports Grounds, 

First Tuesday of every month 7.30pm. 

 

PO BOX 340 LILYDALE VIC 3140 PH: 1300OPTIMA FAX 039735 1842 EMAIL Graeme@optima.com.au 

Sydney Committee Members after their AGM 
President                                      Andrew Pope 
Vice President                                         Bruce Donaldson 
Secretary                                                 Anne Campbell 
Treasurer                                                 Paul Campbell 
Registrar                                                  Robert O’Malley 
Vehicle Inspector                                     Phil Mack 
Librarian                                                  Bill Goddard 
Public Officer                                           Paul Campbell 
Events Director                                        Peter Mills   
Editor                                                       Rhonda O’Malley   
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